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Dear friends in Christ, 
 
 I hear the following statement quite often from church members and community members 
as well:  “Cross Roads Presbyterian Church is such a busy place.  There is always something going 
on there.”  I am sure that you hear words to this effect as well, if you don’t say them yourself.  Let’s 
face it, these words are true.  There is much happening at Cross Roads.    
 Some time ago, I read an article in Leadership Magazine titled “Do Programs Help or 
Hinder:  How churches contribute to spiritual maturity without becoming just a calendar cluttering 

distraction.”  The article points to a study (REVEAL) done by the Willow Creek Association that highlights the 
fact that church programs and activities do not necessarily lead to spiritual growth.  In fact, sometimes the myriad 
of programs and activities churches hold can get in the way of spiritual growth.  Leadership Magazine asked four 
church leaders to share their thoughts on how they guide congregational life so that programming contributes to 
spiritual growth and doesn’t become a hindrance.  Of course, the response from each individual is quite different.  
Yet, I am hopeful that we can glean some insight from their responses. 
 Bill Easom highlights the fact that programming must be evaluated regularly.  Church leadership should 
ask one question: “Is this program making or growing disciples?”  If not, drop it.  He goes on to state that the 
REVEAL study clearly shows that the most important thing a church can do to move people deeper in faith 
journey is to provide opportunities to study and reflect on Scripture.  Good point, Bill! 
 For Mel Lawrence, engagement is key.  He firmly believes that no one program is the “Holy Grail.” So, 
he challenges his members to ask themselves these questions: 

1. Am I engaged with God in a life pattern of authentic worship? 
2. Am I engaged with God’s people through a “shared life” (koinonia), not just sharing coffee and chit-chat? 
3. Am I engaged with my community through meaningful service? 
4. Am I engaged with the world by becoming a globally aware and involved believer? 

He is confident that when a church’s programming fosters these types of engagement, the culminating 
energy is astounding and holds a congregation together. 

Adele Calhoun insists that growth is not found in programs.  Growth comes when God’s seed takes root 
within us.  People grow when they are truly and wisely loved by God and God’s family – other people!  This 
happens in many ways.  Small groups and service projects can be a venue for the means of love to start working.  
The bottom line for her is that growth occurs when people love and care for each other, like how God loves us.  
That can happen in any setting. 

Rich Nathan points out that Christians grow as they get involved in meaningful service to others.  He 
feels that serving others pulls people out of their comfort zones.  This results in a individuals need for deeper 
devotions and desire to better understand their faith. 

As you can see from this small sampling, there is no one answer for how the church can help its members 
grow spiritually.  The question is discovering what will work for you?  The leadership at Cross Roads offers 
many opportunities for its folks to grow and mature in their level of faith.  We offer Bible studies, meaningful 
worship, love/care/nurture of each other, and plenty of occasions for service to others.  Ultimately, we strive to 
ensure that Cross Roads is not just a busy place, a place with a cluttered calendar, but a vital church in this 
community that encourages people to grow in their level of spiritual maturity.  

See you on Sunday! 
Yours in Christ, 
���������	   
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Worship is held at 10:00 a.m. each Sunday in our Sanctuary all year. 

 

May 7 – Communion – Pastor Rob’s message 
will be “Unexpected Abundance,” based on  Acts 
2:42-47 and John 10:1-10.  By use of shifting 
metaphors (Jesus first as shepherd, then as gate to 
the sheepfold), Jesus uses rustic imagery to teach 
about abundant life.  Though we are faced daily 
with struggles and anxiety, Jesus came that we 
might have life abundant; life 
that is richly lived today and 
filled with the promise of 
something more. Yet the 
something more that Jesus 
offers, his “abundant life,” may 
not be the abundance and the 
life that we expected! 
  
May 14  – Mother’s Day – Today’s texts are Acts 
7:55-60 and John 14:1-14, and our morning 
message will be titled “An Extravagant Promise.” 
Jesus reassures his anxious disciples, telling them 
not only that “whoever has seen me has seen the 
Father” but also that they “will do greater works 
than these.” Jesus promises us that he will 
empower us, even us, to bring light to the world. 
Jesus is reported to have done some spectacularly 
good works in the Gospels, and yet Jesus promises 
us that we will do even greater works because of 
him. To follow Jesus is to have faith that he 
empowers us to do his work in the world, to have 
confidence that Jesus is saving the world through 
us. 
 

May 21  - Guest Mission Preacher – Baptism – 
We will welcome Rev. Kellie D. Wild, IMPACTS 
Program Director, East End Cooperative Ministry, 
to our pulpit. IMPACTS is an acronym for 
Individuals Making Progress and Change Toward 
Self-Sufficiency. The IMPACTS Program 
encompasses all of East End Cooperative 

Ministries services designed 
to help individuals move 
toward self-sufficiency.  
This area includes the 
educational, employment, 
and residential programs. 
IMPACTS case managers 
and volunteers help 
individuals break the cycle 

of addiction, poverty and homelessness by giving 
them access to the resources they need to achieve 
their goals.  We will celebrate the baptism of 
Theodore Holmes Deuz. 
 
May 28 – Memorial Day Weekend – Pastor Rob 
will return to our pulpit with a message entitled  
“God Gives Us the Words,” based on Acts 1:6-14, 
and John 17:1-11. Just before his glorious 
ascension, the risen Christ called his followers 
“witnesses” and predicted that they should take his 
good news throughout the world. We continue to 
be witnesses to the reality and the fact of Jesus’ 
reign, first in Jerusalem, then in Judea and 
Samaria, and even to the ends of the earth.     
 

Alternative Ministry Project (AMP)  – Our informal, contemporary weekday worship will be held on 
Tuesday, May 23.  We’ll have taco meal at 6:30 p.m. and move into worship at 7:00 p.m. in our fellowship 
hall.  All are welcome!  
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For more than 40 years Church World Service has provided comfort in 

times of disaster.  They maintain a stockpile of blankets baled and ready to 
ship where needed.  For $5.00, you can provide a blanket in honor or memory 
of your mother, to help a person who is homeless, cold, and in need of 

protection.  Donations may be made in honor or memory of the special women in your life, and will be 
acknowledged in our Mother’s Day bulletin.  Donations will be received through May 14, but after May 10 
names will not be able to be acknowledged in the bulletin.  Please make checks payable to Cross Roads 
Presbyterian Church, earmarked Blanket/Tools of Hope.  � �
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Family Movie Nights 

Join us for our monthly family movie night on Saturday, May 13.  This month’s 
movie is Sing! We’ll gather at 6:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall to make microphones, and 
then have a brief talent show on the real microphone (30 seconds per child, no back up 
music).  We’ll start the film at 6:30.  Please RSVP to Pastor Lori at child-
ministry@verizon.net or 412-737-1412 (call or text) so we have enough supplies.  
Parents should plan to stay with their children.  We are looking for someone to help with 
popcorn and lemonade distribution that day!   

As the sun gets hotter and the nights get longer, we move our movie nights 
outdoors and to a later time!  Bring your own chair and blanket!  We will serve popcorn and lemonade!  Our 
summer movie dates are: 

·  Friday, June 16, 8:30 p.m., Lego Batman Movie 
·  Saturday, July 15, 8:30 p.m., movie TBA  
·  Saturday, August 19,  8:00 p.m. movie TBA 

 

J.A.M. (Jesus And Me) 

Jesus and Me, for students in grades 4-6, will meet on Wednesday, May 10, 
from 6-8 p.m. in Fellowship Hall.  This month we will talk about “Who are my 
friends, really?”  Two months ago we talked about trust.  We follow that conversation 
up with a talk about friendship.  We will talk about our own friends and King David 
and Jesus’ special friends.  Lots of games and fun! Dinner is served and we ask for a 
$5 donation to offset costs. 

We will have a special overnight JAM lock-in Friday, June 16 - Saturday, June 
17.  We need two adult male chaperones with their clearances.  Plan ahead!  The boys 
were so disappointed when we couldn’t have the sleep over in the fall due to not 
enough chaperones. We will begin at 7 with a tour of the facility by our Trustees to see 
all the cool secret places in the church that keep our facility running.  Our mission will 
be doing some sort of project for the church.  At 8:30 p.m. we will watch the Lego Batman Movie with other 
families.  We finish the night with sardines!  In the morning we will have breakfast and continue with our 
church project.   
 

Summer Programs in Children’s Ministries 

Discovery Day Camp is back!  A complete list of course descriptions and registration form are 
printed on pages 5 and 6 of this newsletter.  Join us! If you are a card maker and have extra blank cards you 
don’t want or need, we will take them for our art component.  We need 100 cards.   
 

Vacation Bible School will be held July 24-28.  We need the following recyclable items for our projects.  
Please leave your donations in the basket outside the church office.  

·  300 paper towel rolls 
·  1200 toilet paper rolls 
·  900 metal bottle caps  
·  150 metal (soup/vegetable) cans  
·  Flat round pieces of cardboard any size (like from a frozen pizza) We will be making them into gears and 

hanging them all over the church.�� �

mailto:child-ministry@verizon.net/
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VBS Registration Form 2017 

Date: July 24-28 
Time: 9 a.m -12:30 p.m. 

Cost: $10/Child or $30/Family Rate (3+ children)/CD$5 
Please return form with the check made out to: 

Cross Roads Presbyterian Church 
  
Please fill out one per child as to eliminate confusion concerning serious allergies and 
medical issues. 
 

Participant First Name    Participant Last Name        

Grade ENTERING        Gender (circle one) Female | Male  Date of Birth (mm/dd/yyyy)    
  
Allergies              
Allergies - Elaborate             
Medical              
Medical – Elaborate             
Behavioral               
Behavioral – Elaborate              
  
  
Parent/Guardian First Name   Parent/Guardian Last Name      
 
Contact Phone 1      Can you be reached by text at this #?     

Contact Phone 2     Can you be reached by text at this #?     
  
Parent/Guardian Email             
  
Address               
 
City      State / Province   Zip     
 
Emergency Contact Name            
Emergency Contact Phone            
Emergency Contact Relationship            
 
Alternate Pickup Name             
Alternate Pickup 2 Name            
Do you have a friend you would like to be placed with?  If so who?      
 
Can we use photos of your child for our publicity?   Yes  No 
 
Would you like to purchase a VBS Music CD for $5?   Yes    No 
 
Our Family is interested in attending the free pool party on Friday, 7/28,  5PM-8PM  Yes   No 
 
Religious/Church Affiliation            

Parent Guardian Signature        Date   

 
 
Questions?  Call Pastor Lori, Director of Children’s Ministry 412-372-2226 or email at child-ministry@verizon.net 

Cross Roads Presbyterian Church 2310 Haymaker Rd. Monroeville, PA 15146 
� �
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Cross Roads Discovery Day Camp  
2017 Camp Schedule 

For children who have completed 1st - 6th grade 
CrossRoadsPresbyterian.com  �    412-372-2226 

All sessions are from 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Monday-Friday 
Extended care is available from 7:30 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. & 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Send Registration Form and Check Made Out To Cross Roads Presbyterian 

Church To:  Cross Roads Church, 2310 Haymaker Road, Monroeville Pa 15146 
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� Registration is limited to 20 campers each week.  Many camps will sell out.  Registrations are taken on a first-come, first-
served basis.  Payment is due at the time of registration.  
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Cross Roads Discovery Day Camp ~ Registration Form 

 

Camp Fees (per week):  First child is $150; Second child from the same household is $140.   Pre-
camp care from 7:30 a.m. – 9:00 a.m. is an additional $20 per week.  Post-Camp care from 3 p.m. – 5p.m. is 
an additional $25 per week. An Early Bird discount of $10 per child is available if you register prior to May 
26.   
 
Please make checks payable to Cross Roads Presbyterian Church.  The deadline to register is the Wednesday 
prior to the start of camp.  Payment is due at the time of registration to secure your child’s place in the camp.   
 

Child’s Information  (Please print legibly) 

Child’s name (first/middle/last) _____________________________________ Name called _____________ 
Address _________________________________________City__________________ Zip ______________ 
  �  Male    �  Female   Birth date __________ Age (as of registration date) _________Completed grade ___ 
School attended now      School attending in fall     
Church Affiliation (if any)        

 
Family Information   
   Parent/guardian’s name ________________________________________________________________  
   Home address ___________________________________ City _______________ Zip ______________ 
   Home # __________________ Work # ________________ ext. ____ Mobile # _________________ 
   Email address __________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Sessions Requested 
�  June 19-23    Under the Sea      Pre-camp care needed?  Y  N  

          Post-camp care needed? Y N 
 

�  June 26-30   Musical Theater     Pre-camp care needed?  Y N  
Post-camp care needed? Y N 
 

�  July 10-14   DaPPleS in Art    Pre-camp care needed?  Y N 
          Post-camp care needed? Y N 
 
�  July 17-21   Cook with Books    Pre-camp care needed?  Y N 

Post-camp care needed? Y N 
 

July 24-28  Maker Fun Factory VBS   No pre or post camp !!   
              9AM-12:30 – register online  

CrossRoadsPresbyterian.com 
  
�  July 31-August 4  Percussion Junction     Pre-camp care needed?  Y  N 

Post-camp care needed? Y N 
 

�  August 7-11   Crestfield Camp at Cross Roads  Pre-camp care needed?  Y  N 
Post-camp care needed? Y N 

Please note:  
Medical and permission forms will be sent to you once registration is received. These must be filled out prior to camp. 
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      Word – Community – Mission 

 
Each month our youth have three different kinds of opportunities to gather for fun, 

fellowship and learning.  Here are the events planned for May! 
Word, our Bible Study program for students in grades 7-12, will meet on May 21 

and May 28. Both Junior and Senior high youth will be meeting together from 5 pm to 7 
pm.  We will continue to work through our NOOMA based curriculum of personal 
application of scripture and real life.  We will be covering what it means to find our place in 

the world. 
Since we are in the thick of “spring,” what better way to celebrate community than by going to a 

trampoline gym?!  The youth are going to Skyzone on May 19 from 7-8.  Cost will be $16 per person.  It will 
be a fun time  - bring your friends! 

As a reminder, students who are planning on attending either the junior high or senior high mission 
trips will need to help in the kitchen one or both nights. Helpers are needed to serve the food to the tables and 
clear the tables after the meal.  All students planning to participate in the trips are expected to attend our 
fundraising events.  Please let Taylor know which night(s) you will be able to help make our dinner theater a 
success!  
 

Summer Mission Trips – Sign Up Today! 
 

Mission Possible 
 

Mission Possible is a 
mission program hosted by 
Crestfield Camp and 

Conference Center for junior and senior high 
youth groups, which offers experiential growth in 
faith through service, fellowship and fun. 
Depending on the dynamics of our group, 
Crestfield will design a program that is unique to 
our  needs. By focusing on mission, we will work 
side by side with partners in Christ's service, and 
work to fulfill Christ's great commission to make 
disciples. This program is open to any youth who 
has completed grades 6-12. 

We will stay at Camp Crestfield and 
complete projects that may include home building, 
repair, cleaning, processing food donations, or 
visiting nursing homes.  The week will also 
include some fun traditional camp activities, such 
as rock wall climbing, canoeing or swamp ball!  
We’ll be going to Crestfield July 23-28, 2017 
(Super Week). The fee of $150 is due as soon as 
possible. Let Taylor Walter know if you have any 
questions or are interested in going!!  
Walttn13@gmail.com or 412-294-7143 

Senior High Mission Trip 

This year the Senior 
High youth will return to Blue 
Knob PA to work with 
TeamEffort mission camps.  
The week will include worship 
and Bible study with other 
church groups, a fun day at an 
amusement park, and 

volunteer work for families in need.  TeamEffort 
has indicated that there is no paint scraping on our 
schedule!  We will stay at the Penn State Altoona 
Campus, June 11-17.  The cost is $150 per 
student, please speak to Taylor if this presents a 
hardship.  Work to be done will include working 
on flooring, dry walling, make a ramp or two, and 
maybe some foundation work. All students who 
have completed grades 9-12 are welcome to join 
us!  If you have any questions or concerns contact 
Taylor Walter.  Call or text 412 294 7143, or 
email walttn13@gmail.com.  The deadline to 
register is May 1, so sign up today!  
�
� �

mailto:Walttn13@gmail.com
mailto:walttn13@gmail.com
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On Saturday May 6 and Sunday, May 7, our youth will present a night of super 

heroes and villains in the hilarious play, Morbidman Returns. 
Terminus City is ground zero in a never-ending conflict between good and evil 

as Morbidman, Everyman, and the Master of the Obvious do battle with Dr. Insidious.  
The plot takes a strange twist when Morbidman and Everyman turn evil and try to take over the world!  Dr. 
Insidious has forgotten his wedding anniversary, and everyone is in need of redemption in this fun and 
lighthearted show. 

Tickets are $10 each and include a delicious dinner and the show.  Join us at 6:00 p.m. on May 6 or 7.  
All proceeds go toward our junior and senior high mission trips. Tickets will be on sale through Friday, May 5 
after worship and in the church office.  No tickets will be sold at the door.  

 
Vacation Bible School Kick-Off 

May 7 

Don’t miss our 
Vacation Bible School kick 
off on Sunday, May 7 after 
worship.  We’ll enjoy snacks, 
and make crafts that will be 
used as VBS decorations.  
You can register as a 
volunteer or sign your kids 

up to participate.  We’ll also be taking orders for 
our yellow Cross Roads Volunteer t-shirts, which 
will be used for this and future VBS programs, 
and have our wish list of supplies and ideas of 
ways you can help support our program.  Join us 
as we kick off our Maker Fun Factory!  
 

TAP 
May 15 

 Our next Theology and 
People discussion group will be 
on Monday, May 15 at 7:00 
p.m. at Papa Rock’s pizza in 
Haymaker Village.   Join leader 
Taylor Walter for a discussion 
of current events through a lens 

of faith.  Please RSVP to the church office, 412-
372-2226, if you plan to attend, so we can have 
enough seats for everyone.  

 

Men’s Breakfast 
May 16 

Don’t miss the monthly 
Men’s Breakfast on Tuesday, May 
16 at 8:30 a.m. at the Denny’s 
Restaurant on Route 22 in 
Monroeville.  There’s no need to 
sign up ahead of time, just meet at 

the restaurant. All men of the church are welcome.  
 

Flower Sale Pick Up 
May 19 

Did you order flowers from the Women’s 
Association Flower sale?  Remember to pick up 
your flowers on Friday, May 19, between 10:00 
a.m. and 12:00 noon by the bocce court. Thanks 
for supporting the Presbyterian Women!  

 

Faith and Film 
May 23 

 
Our next “Faith and Film” 

event will be on Tuesday, May 23.  
We will attend a matinee film at the 
Phoenix 18 Cinema on Route 30 in 
North Versailles and share in a 

discussion at King’s Family Restaurant on Route 
48 afterwards.   The exact film and time will be 
determined closer to the date, so be sure to watch 
the Sunday bulletin for details.   
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Pentecost Picnic 

The Men's Association and the Fellowship Committee will be co-hosting our annual Pentecost Picnic 
in Fellowship Hall on Sunday, June 4, following worship. Hamburgers and hot dogs will be grilled by 
members of the Men's Association.  You are requested to please sign up on the Current Happenings Bulletin 
Board to bring a side dish or dessert to share as we celebrate the birthday of the church.  Thank You! 
 

Faith and Fiction Book Club 

Our church book club will meet on June 4 to discuss Lucky Boy by Shanthi 
Sekaran.  Eighteen years old and fizzing with optimism, Solimar Castro-Valdez embarks on 
a perilous journey across the Mexican border. Weeks later, she arrives in Berkeley, 
California, dazed by first love found then lost, and pregnant. Kavya Reddy has created a 
beautiful life in Berkeley, but then she can’t get pregnant and that beautiful life seems 
suddenly empty. When Soli is placed in immigrant detention and Soli’s baby comes under 
Kavya’s care, Kavya finally gets to be the singing, story-telling kind of mother she 
dreamed of being. But she builds her love on a fault line, her heart wrapped around 
someone else’s child.  “ Nacho” to Soli, and “ Iggy” to Kavya, the boy is steeped in love, 

but his destiny and that of his two mothers teeters between two worlds as Soli fights to get back to him.   
We’ll meet at 7:00 p.m. on Sunday, June 4 in the church parlor to discuss the book.  Please note that this is a 
later time than usual.  

Our July book will be The Kommandant's Girl by Pam Jenoff.  We will discuss this book on Sunday, 
July 2. 
 

 
 

Food Pantry Update 

This has been an incredibly busy month at 
the food pantry.  We just finished our Easter 
Distribution.  Supplies to make Easter Dinner 
were given out to 125 families.  That 
included 153 children, 221 adults and 52 
seniors. 

We have been blessed with all 
the assistance we have received to carry 
out this mission work, not only for this 
Easter gift but also to support our weekly 
distributions.  In addition to our 
congregation, numerous houses of 
worship and organizations who use our facility, 
we would like to acknowledge the area schools, 
our Boy Scouts, Aldi’s (adding a significant 
amount of produce to their donations), the Hills 

Plaza Giant Eagle, Macys, Dominion Gas, and our 
Postal Service. 

If anyone is beginning their spring 
cleaning and would like to pass along no 
longer used children’s books, our clients 
very much appreciate those donations. 

For anyone in the health care field 
who is looking for a volunteer 
opportunity, The Sheep Inc. Health Care 
Center is “An Outreach Ministry of 
Monroeville Assembly of God”.  The 
clinic is run on Thursday evenings from 

5:45pm to 8:45pm.  They provide preventive care, 
continued treatment, routine checkups, and 
physicals. 

Thanks to all who support this mission.

  

https://www.amazon.com/Pam-Jenoff/e/B001ILOCYU/ref=dp_byline_cont_book_1


Cross Roads Connections 10 May, 2017 

 

)������������*����)������������*����)������������*����)������������*����� ���
���� Looking to make new friends?  Want to connect with others around a common interest?  Join one of 
our small groups.  Groups meeting in May include: 
 
Bocce:  Games on Mondays and Wednesday, schedule will be posted. 
Join our kick-off party, Monday, May 8. 
 
Social Justice:  Afternoon and evening meetings weekly.  Check the bulletin each week for times. 
The group is reading Faithful Resistance: Confronting Empire at the Border by Allison Harrington as a 
focus for discussion. Books are available on Amazon.    
 

Genealogy:  Tuesday, May 2 at 7:00 p.m.  
Our newest group, join us to share your expertise or learn from others about how to trace your family tree.   
 
Card Playing:  Thursday, May 4, at 2:30 p.m. in Fellowship Hall 
Join us for a relaxing afternoon of card games! All ages and skill levels are welcome.  Games may include 
bridge, 500, euchre, pinochle, and others based on your interests.  
 
Theology and People:  May 15 at 7:00 p.m. at Papa Rock’s pizza in Haymaker Village.  
All adults are welcome to join our informal discussion group, led by Taylor Walter.  Please RSVP to the 
church office so we can reserve a seat for you. 
 

Yoga:  Mondays at 7:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall.  $7.00 for an hour session with instructor Sue Lomeo.  
 

Men’s Breakfast:  Tuesday, May 16, at 8:30 a.m. at the Denny’s Restaurant on Route 22 in Monroeville.   
No reservation required.  All me are welcome. 
 

Women’s Circle:  Tuesday, May 16, at 10:00 a.m. in the church parlor.  We’ll continue our study of “Who is 
Jesus?” with Pastor Rob.  
 

Faith and Film:  Tuesday, May 23, matinee movie at Phoenix 18 Cinema on Route 30 in North Versailles. 
Join Pastor Rob for a matinee film, followed by a discussion at King’s Family Restaurant on Route 48.  Films 
and times are announced the weekend prior.  
 

Bell Choir:  Thursday at 6:30 p.m. in the Choir Loft 
Open to all skill levels. 
 
Sanctuary Choir:  Thursdays at 7:30 p.m. in the Choir Room 
If you love to sing, join this fun group to learn the anthem for the Sunday service.  
 
Faith and Fiction Book Club:  First Sundays evenings at 6:00 in the parlor 
We will next meet on June 4 to discuss Lucky Boy by Shanthi Sekaran. 
 

NEW!  The Shack Discussion Group 
May 4 

If you've read the book or seen the movie The Shack, come to the parlor on Thursday, May 4 and help 
us discuss some of the perplexing concepts .that were presented.  Wouldn't you like to have a conversation 
with God?  What would you say?  Join discussion leader Faye Junker on Thursday, May 4 at 7:00 parlor.����

https://www.amazon.com/Shanthi-Sekaran/e/B001JP8BGA/ref=dp_byline_cont_book_1
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New Women’s Dinner Group 

May 3 

Each month the women of Cross Roads have an opportunity to meet for lunch, 
as part of our "Lunch Bunch" program.  We wanted to offer an opportunity for the 
women of our Church who might work or have other commitments during the day to 
also be able to enjoy a time out with other ladies of the Church, to fellowship and 
enjoy a great meal.  So, we are introducing "Dinner Dames".  We will meet at a 
selected restaurant here in Monroeville on the first Wednesday of each month at 6:30 
pm.  There will be carpools from the church at 6:00 pm for those who don't drive, 

don't see well at night or might not know where the restaurant is.  There will be a sign-up sheet on the 
Women's Association bulletin board.  We ask that you sign up by the Sunday before, so that we can make 
sure we have a seat at the table for you.  Our first Dinner Dames is will be on Wednesday May 3 at 6:30 pm 
at Olive Garden in Monroeville.  Please sign up to come!  

 
 

Women’s Lunch Bunch 
May 12 

 The Women’s Lunch Bunch will meet at 
11:30 a.m. on Friday, May 12 at Applebee’s 
Restaurant in Murrysville. All women are invited 
to join our friendly once-a-month 
outings.  Please sign up on the 
Women’s Bulletin Board across from 
the church office so we can reserve 
enough seats for everyone.   

 
Mother-Daughter Banquet 

May 12 

 Don’t forget to attend our 
Mother-Daughter Banquet on Friday, 
May 12 at 6:00 p.m.  This year's entertainment 
will be an Animal Rescue and Wildlife Program.  
Tickets were sold after worship and in the church 
office through April 28.  

 

Last Circle Meeting 
May 16 

 The Lydia Circle will conclude the 
program year with a meeting at 10:00 a.m. in the 
church parlor on Tuesday, May 16.  Join our 

discussion and help plan next year’s 
Circle program.   This is our final 
meeting until September. 
 

Sewing Circle 
May 2, 9, and 23  

Our sewing group will meet 
in the choir room at 9:30 a.m. on 
Tuesdays, May 2, 9 and 23.  
Everyone is welcome to join us as 
we make baby quilts for moms  in 

need.   Even if you don’t sew, you can help cut 
fabric and tie knots!  Join our productive time of 
fellowship!  
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Start cleaning out your unwanted stuff from your closets and garages and plan on selling it at the 

Deacon yard sale this August.  Important information you need to know.... Starting in June you can purchase 
your spot to sell your goods for only $10.00. (A 50th Anniversary bargain). Spots are very sunny so you will 
want to make sure you bring cover.   Again, this year we will be selling food and the money we make will 
go to missions.  So, starting cleaning out and get ready for the yard sale.  
���� �

 



Cross Roads Connections 12 May, 2017 

*

�,
����+���#

��-���
���
September 8-10  
 

Plan now for an end-of-summer get-away to the woods with your family. We 
are beginning to plan for a great fall harvest family retreat weekend at Deer Valley. 
Keep September 8-10 open and join us for a weekend of fun and fellowship. It all 
begins on Friday evening with a roaring campfire, s'mores, mountain pies, and 
sometimes even jiffy-pop. On Saturday you can join in (or watch) the annual bocce 
tournament or enjoy any of the other activities offered by the camp (horseback rides, 

hiking, boating, fishing, archery, hayrides, zip line, beach playground area, crafts, even swimming, and many 
more). You can also relax in the quiet atmosphere and do nothing at all.  

The camp staff prepares the meals and serves them family style and runs activities around the camp 
including the waterfront, craft shop and snack bar. The cabins have heat, electricity and indoor plumbing! 
Our Sunday morning worship service is held at the edge of the lake where we hear God's word and feel His 
presence.  

Sign up on the Current Happenings Board. Registration and payment are due by June 25. Our 
contract with Deer Valley requires attendance of at least 40.  

If you've never been and have questions, email shafersplace@gmail.com or call or text Dan Shafer 
412-758-8240. Hope to see your name on the sign-up sheet!����
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All adults are invited to join our Faith Works class each Sunday morning at 8:45 
a.m. in Fellowship Hall.  The coffee is hot, and the topics are always interesting.  Attend 
all of the classes, or just stop by as you are available.  

In May our Faith Works Class will welcome our friend Dr. Bill Markus.  He will 
speak for two weeks, May 7 and 14, about the rise of populism, extreme nationalism, anti-

globalism, and anti-Islam in Europe and the USA, which was produced by immigration, the Middle East war, 
economic inequality, and fear of job loss. We will look at the 2016 Austrian presidential elections, U.K. 
exiting the EU, Poland and Hungarian authoritarian moves this way, this month's Dutch elections, French 
elections this spring, and the 2016 US presidential election and 2017 German elections. 

Our final Faith Works class of the year on May 21 will welcome Rev. Kellie D. Wild, IMPACTS 
Program Director at East End Cooperative Ministry, to tell us about their ministry.  IMPACTS is an acronym 
for Individuals Making Progress and Change Toward Self-Sufficiency, and the program includes education, 
employment, and residential programs.  
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·  The Church Office will be closed on Monday, May 29, in recognition of the 
Memorial Day holiday.   
·  Articles for the June issue of the Cross Roads Connections are due in the church 
office by Wednesday, May 17.  Articles may be emailed to the church at 
CrossRoadsPresbyterian@Verizon.net.  
·  Pastor Rob will be out of the office for Continuing Education May 1-5.� �

mailto:shafersplace@gmail.com
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The Planned Giving Ministry Team gratefully acknowledges the following contributions to our 

Honors and Memorials Program: 
 

Food Pantry: 
Given By:    In Memory Of:  

  Coating Systems and Supply  Lucy Peckman 
  Tom and Betty Cook   Lucy Peckman 
  CSX Monday Night Bowlers  Lucy Peckman  

The DeStefano Family  Lucy Peckman  
Ron and Joanne Krynicky  Lucy Peckman 
Paul and Audrey Lees   Lucy Peckman 

  Gilli Loginow    Lucy Peckman  
Barb Manner    Lucy Peckman 

  Gregg and Jan Nemec   Lucy Peckman 
Ann and Tom Pegg   Lucy Peckman  
Esther and Robert Perrin  Lucy Peckman  
Denise and Ed Ponczak  Lucy Peckman  
Jean K. Scott    Lucy Peckman 
Brian and Karen Teaman   Lucy Peckman 
George and Alice Whitehouse Lucy Peckman 
Women’s sewing circle  Lucy Peckman 
DJ, Caroline, Nicole, Dominic Lucy Peckman 

   And Carmen Zappa 
 

Women’s Association: 
Given By:    In Memory Of:  

  Tom and Ilona Beatty   Lucy Peckman 
  LaVerne Lokay   Lucy Peckman 
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To our Cross Roads family, 
 Thank you so much for your visits, calls, flowers, and food, which always brought a smile to our 
mom’s face.  Your prayers and support during this past year have meant more than words can express.   

A special note of thanks to Pastor Rob for his meaningful memorial and to the special women and 
men who prepared our delicious luncheon.  We are blessed to be members of such a loving and caring 
church family. 
 Love, 

��������������
�������������
 
Dear Friends, 

I send thanks to the Deacons for the lovely flowers that Betsy Hughes delivered to me at the hospital, 
thanks for the beautiful plant that Betsy sent to me following the Easter service, and thanks to all who have 
been praying for me and for my daughter, Rennie. You have no idea how much we appreciate your love and 
support. 

Blessings,  
����������� �
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March 26   133 
April 2   148 
April 9 – Palm Sunday 194 
Maundy Thursday    40 

Good Friday  101 
Easter 8:00 a.m.    55 
Easter 10:00 a.m.  273 
April 23  137 

 

 

 

 
 
1 - Abby Bass-Riley 
2 – Charlie McWilliams 
2 – Nathan Phillips 
2 – Laurene Rymer 
3 - Kim Giles  
3 – Bill Herrmann 
5 – Madison Brown 
6 – Ashley Schmidt 

6 – Ann Titus 
7 – Julia Schirm  
8 – Kelsey Broker 
8 – Michael Morris 
9 – Darla Carras 
9 – Mia Schirm 
9 – Claudia Shafer 

9 – Emily Sommer 
9 – Eric Swenson 
11 – Ilona Beatty 
11 – Cynthia Carras 
11 – Monica Schirm 
12 - Abby Marrow 
12 – Paul Winter 
13 – Morgan Harvey 
14 – Jeff Schirm  

15 – Caitlin Conley 

17 – Courtney Caprara 
20 – Cindy Conley 
24 – Lisa Caprara 
24 – George Kehlert 
25 - Natalie Carlisle  
25 – Laura Erb  
25 – Dick Haessler 
27 – Catherine Kendig 
31 – Paul Lees 
31 - Molly Kyslinger 
 

 
 
 

Tim and Peg Sinback  5/6/89 
Jim and Lucille Jenkins  5/6/01 
Dick and Jean Johnson  5/11/57 

   David and Cindy Falvo  5/26/84 
 

If you would like your birthday or anniversary listed, please contact the church office. 
 

 
 
 

�����������������
Rev. Robert J. Marrow, Pastor 

Taylor Walter, Director of Youth and Young Adult Ministries 
Rev. Lori Bass-Riley, Director of Children’s Ministries 

Randal Broker, Organist/Music Director 
Deborah Broker, Children’s Music Director 

Martha Wintersgill, Office Coordinator  
Diane Testa, Nursery Care Giver 

Barry MacDonald, Custodian 
Kelley Rupchak, Preschool Director 

Church Office: 412-372-2226 
Church e-mail: CrossRoadsPresbyterian@Verizon.net 

Website: crossroadspresbyterian.com 
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May at Cross Roads 
Sunday    Monday     Tuesday      Wednesday        Thursday  Friday  Saturday 

  
 
 

    
 

1 
7:00 p.m. Yoga 
7:00 p.m. 
Stewardship Team 
meeting   
Recital rehearsal  

2 
9:30 a.m. Women’s 
sewing  

 
6:00 p.m. Brownies  
7:00 p.m. Deacons  
7:00 p.m. 
Genealogy 
Recital rehearsal 

3 
12:00 p.m. AA 
5:30 p.m. Dinner 
Theater Practice  
6:30 p.m. Chess 
Club 
6:30 p.m. Dinner 
Dames 
7:00 p.m. Boy 
Scout Committee 
Meeting  
7:30 p.m. Social 
Justice  

4 
2:30 p.m. Card 
Playing  
5:30 p.m. Dinner 
Theater Practice  
6:30 p.m. Bell 
Choir 
7:00 p.m. The 
Shack discussion  
7:00 p.m. Boy 
Scouts 
7:15 p.m. ACOA 
7:30 p.m. Choir 

5 
10:00 a.m. 
International 
Women’s Club 
11:30 a.m. Food 
Pantry Board 
Meeting  
5:30 p.m. Dinner 
Theater Practice  
7:30 p.m. PAS  
 

6 
6:00 p.m. Dinner 
Theater  
 
 

 

7 
Communion 
Sunday 
VBS Kick-Off 
8:45 a.m. Faith 
Works 
10:00 a.m. Worship 
11:15 a.m. 
Fellowship Hour 
6:00 p.m. Dinner 
Theater  
 

8 
Recital rehearsal  
6:00 p.m. Bocce 
kick off party 

 
7:00 p.m. Trustees  

9 
9:30 a.m. Women’s 
Sewing  
6:00 p.m. Voice 
Recital   

10 
12:00 p.m. AA 
6:00 p.m. JAM  
6:30 p.m. Chess 
Club 

 

11 
9:30 a.m. Preschool 
Board  
6:30 p.m. Bell 
Choir 
7:00 p.m. Boy 
Scouts  
7:00 p.m. Christian 
Education Ministry 
Team  
7:15 p.m. ACOA 
7:30 p.m. Choir 

12 
11:30 a.m. Lunch 
Bunch  
6:00 p.m. Mother-
Daughter Banquet     

    

13 
Boy Scout flower 
delivery in parking 
lot  
9:00 a.m. 
Dustbusters Team 
A 
6:00 p.m. Family 
movie night  
 

 
14 
8:45 a.m. Faith 
Works 
10:00 a.m. Worship 
11:15 a.m. 
Fellowship Hour 

 
 

15 
6:00 p.m. Preschool 
moving on 
ceremonies  
7:00 p.m. TAP  
7:00 p.m. Cub 
scout committee  

 

16 
Election Day  
8:30 a.m. Men’s 
Breakfast  
10:00 a.m. 
Women’s Circle 
6:00 p.m. Brownies 
6:30 p.m. Preschool 
moving on 
ceremonies 

17 
Connections 
articles due  
12:00 p.m. AA 
5:30 p.m. Preschool 
Graduation  
6:30 p.m. Chess 
Club 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. Session 

18 
6:30 p.m. Bell 
Choir 
6:30 p.m. Cub 
Scouts  
7:00 p.m. Boy 
Scouts 
7:15 p.m. ACOA 
7:30 p.m. Choir 

19 
Women’s flower 
sale pick up near 
bocce court 
9:00 a.m. Preschool 
send-off 
7:00 p.m. Junior 
and Senior highs to 
trampoline park  
7:30 p.m. PAS 

20 
8:10 a.m. Produce 
to People 

 

 
21 
8:45 a.m. Faith 
Works 
10:00 a.m. Worship 
11:15 a.m. 
Fellowship Hour 
11:15 a.m. CCI 
5:00 p.m. Junior 
and Senior High 
Word 

22 
6:00 p.m. 
Haymaker 
Homeowners 
Association  
6:00 p.m. Girl 
Scouts 

 
 

23 
9:30 a.m. Sewing 
TBD Faith and 
Film  
 
 
 
 
 
6:30 p.m. AMP  
 

24 
12:00 p.m. AA 
6:30 p.m. Chess 
Club 
7:00 p.m. Worship 
and Music Team  

 

25 
7:15 p.m. ACOA 

 

26 
7:30 pm. PAS 
 

27 
 

28 
10:00 a.m. Worship 
11:15 a.m. 
Fellowship Hour 
5:00 p.m. Junior 
and Senior High 
Word 

 

29 

Memorial 
Day 

 
Church Office 

Closed 

 

30 

  
31 
12:00 p.m. AA 
6:30 p.m. Chess 
Club 
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Join us for Worship at  
10:00 a.m. each Sunday morning!  


